Constituent of All India Power Engineers Federation And
Northarn India Power Engineers Federation
SRINAGAR,

Repd. & Recopnised Vide Gove,
Order No. J042 - GD of 6
Dated 0 02.09 - 1969 &

Order No : 3008 - G D 0,‘" 72
Dated 0 251 ter2
Ref No: JKEEGA/ KP [ [#-16 [ 133- 38 Dated: [£-0Y4-20]9

The Commissioner/Secretary to Govt. \
Power Development Department
Civil Secretariat, Jammu

Sub: Unbundling of Power Development Department

Sir,

With esteemed regards, it has been reliably learnt that the department has once
again started the process of unbundling of Power Development Department. In this
backdrop, we would like to draw your kind attention towards the Minutes of Meeting
held under your Chairmanship-on 24.09.2018 wherein it was categorically assured that
in case Government pfoposes to go ahcad with unbundling of
Transmission/Distribution sectors at a future date, all the stakeholders would be taken
on board and all the issues will be discussed threadbare before giving any final shape
to such proposal.

JKEEGA being the main stakeholder in this regard would like to request you to

share the roadmap /report prepared for unbundling of the department so that it will be

discussed threadbare and all its pros and cons are discussed on table before giving any
final shape. JKEEGA shall be made aware about each and every development in thl
regard as unbundling is going to affect the future of thousands of engineers, ifr_
implemented properly. i

About six months back, the Government has converted the Commercial {

Survey wing into TRADECO but its final shape is not yet getting clear. Nothing hasf,
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said about the service conditions of employces deployed therein or about the
employees who have been repatriated back to the department which in itself gives a
notion that Government is itself not clear about its proper implementation.

Transmission and Distribution sectors being the major sectors of Power
Development Department, if unbundled in the same way as TRADECO, may result in
complete chaos and will jeopardize the working of Power Development Department as
a whole leading to a State wide crisis as it will directly affect the general public.

As such, it is once again requested that the detailed report of unbundling of
Power Development Department needs to be shared and JKEEGA shall be taken on
board in each and every decision in this regard.

Looking forward for a positive response from your goodself.

Yours fait/hfumﬁ
N

Ph: +919419147153

Copy-to:

1. Shri K K Sharma, Advisor to Governor for information.
2. The Chief Secretary, State of J&K for information.

Copy also to the:

1. Development Commissioner (Power), J&K PDD, Jammu
2. Secretary (Technical), PDD, J&K Jammu

3. All Chief Engineers, Power Development Department ;

........ for information. Being the members of JKEEGA,

they are requested to play a positive and constructive role in this regard or

behalf of JKEEGA. ¢
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